
CPT meeting report to AE-AB-ADE 17Mar
From: centersalliance-bounces@lists.cgiar.org on behalf of Izac, Anne-Marie 
(Alliance of the CGIAR Centers) [a.izac@CGIAR.ORG]
Sent: Wednesday, March 18, 2009 5:31 PM
To: CENTERSALLIANCE (LISTSERV); Alliance Deputy Executive; McBride Lane
Subject: [Centersalliance] update on Consortium Planning team meeting March17

Dear colleagues,

 

Please find below an update on the discussions during last Consortium Planning 
Team (CPT) meeting.

 

Best regards,

Anne-Marie

_________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________

 

Notes on the CPT meeting of March 17th

AM Izac

 

Present: all CPT members except for Pamela, BCG: Lane, Colin, Ulrich

 

 

  1.. Presentation by BCG of an update on their work, for feedback from the CPT ,
in particular concerning the process of consultation with the full Alliance which
BCG will need to put in place 
 

BCG has conducted 32 interviews to date and has another 2 interviews planned 
(Board Chairs, DGs, some DDGs). The purpose of these interviews is to identify 
areas of consensus and areas where opinions diverge among the centres. The 
challenge is to design a consortium that appeals to the centres, to the donors 
(as per the decisions made in Maputo) and which will work. BCG uses the 
interviews as a benchmark of centres’ expectations.

 

From the interviews so far BCG identified 12 potential benefits of the Consortium
(opinions vary across the centres about the likelihood of these potential 
benefits). BCG then presented three potential consortium models, each addressing 
and realising a different set of the 12 potential benefits. The models ranged 
from a high level of centralisation through the Consortium, to minimal 
centralisation, through to a medium level of centralisation.

 

Comments made by the CPT included the need to:

-          provide more details on the options as the models are very generic and
abstract

-          include the issue of collaborations with the outside world and the 
role the Consortium could play in this respect

-          show how the 3 models concern 3 types of functions (a) making 
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strategic decisions, (b) providing means of improving performance, (c) providing 
shared services which the Consortium will need to deliver at different times

-          show how the models address the Consortium requirements set by donors 
in Maputo (Business meeting)

-          look at options for centres to engage in the Consortium at different 
levels, just as in the European Union countries can decide to use the euro or 
not; some concerns were however raised about the dangers of a ‘cafeteria’ 
approach.  

 

The following process was agreed upon:

-          BCG will write up its findings by March 30th and these will be sent to
the full Alliance by the CPT

-          BCG will organise consultations on the March 30th document via 
teleconferences. The consultations will include the DG and the Board Chair of all
the Centres within the same time zone.

-          After the consultations via teleconferences, each Centre will provide 
written comments on the document, if it so wishes

-          BCG will integrate the comments received verbally during the 
consultations and in the written form after the consultations to prepare the 
document which will be discussed during the May Alliance meeting.

Action: BCG 

 

  2.. Discussion of the Alliance timeline for consortium creation and for the 
design of the high level Strategy (SRF) 
 

The timeline prepared by BCG and Anne-Marie was discussed. It was agreed that 
Centre Boards should be in a position to make a formal statement at their Autumn 
meeting to indicate their interest (or not) in joining the consortium, subject to
the satisfactory completion of a due diligence process on their part. The process
of due diligence will take a while longer, as it will involve iterations between 
each Board and the Consortium inaugural Board. The Consortium will thus have to 
be created in a gradual manner. 

 

It was also pointed out that the actual obtaining of legal status for the 
Consortium will take time, especially if international legal status is sought 
(this could take from 2 to 5 years, according to the legal consultancy the 
Alliance commissioned more than a year ago). 

 

Next steps: Anne-Marie will slightly amend the timeline and the list of issues 
for Steve to raise with the TMT concerning the information needed from the Fund 
for the Alliance to progress in its creation of the Consortium. Steve will send 
the amended timeline to the TMT and will send to the CPT the overall timeline, 
including the Fund’s timeline, for comments. Action: Anne-Marie and Steve, then 
CPT.

 

The Alliance May meeting will determine the process (probably iterative) that 
will be followed to finalise the draft Consortium constitution and terms of 
reference for the Consortium inaugural Board and CEO/ED. Action: Anne-Marie to 
put on the agenda of the meeting
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  3.. AOB 
 

The Alliance Office is working with BCG to develop a PowerPoint presenting the 
whole process of Consortium creation and SRF design, for the Spring meetings of 
centres Boards. Action: BCG and AO  

_________________________________________________________________________________
__________________

 

Dr. Anne-Marie Izac

Chief Alliance Officer

Alliance of the CGIAR Centres

c/o FAO, Via delle Terme di Caracalla

00153 – Rome ITALY

+39 06 570 52277

a.izac@cgiar.org
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